



WEBSITE: oml-ca.aauw.net



Honoring Our Branch 2017 Distinguished Woman MARY ANN McLEOD

Moraga Country Club 1600 St. Andrews Drive, Moraga

# Also celebrating:

AAUW Fund Branch-Named Gift Honoree Recognition of the 2016-17 Board Installation of the 2017-18 Board Recognition of OML Past Presidents and Honorary Life Members

11:15 am ~ Check-in and Socializing • No-host Bar 12:00-2:00 pm ~ Luncheon and Program

\$33 per person

Reservation deadline: MONDAY, MAY 8

- Download a reservation form online at oml-ca.aauw.
- Read more about Mary Ann McLeod's remarkable life on page 6.

At the May luncheon, a short business meeting will be held. The membership in attendance will be asked to vote on the amended bylaws (please refer to page 7) and also to vote on the incoming slate of officers prior to their installation (slate listed at right).

# JUNE and JULY BOARD MEETING SCHEDULE

The In and Out Board Meeting, normally held on the second Tuesday in June, must be postponed as both **Laura Wittenberg** and **Denise Burian** will be traveling to the AAUW National Convention in Washington, D.C., at that time.

This meeting is now tentatively scheduled in combination with a planned board retreat – approved at the April 11 meeting – to be held on **Thursday**, **July 13**.

At this time, both incoming and outgoing board members, under the facilitated guidance of an AAUW state representative, will be taking a fresh look at OML's mission and priorities.

The proposed plan to combine these two meetings will be confirmed at the May board meeting. Look for more information in the June-July Triad.

### NOMINEES for ELECTED OFFICE

**PRESIDENT** Laura Wittenberg PRESIDENT ELECT Denise Burian **PROGRAM VPs** Jill West & Janette Maher **MEMBERSHIP VPs** Alison MacKenzie & Mary Levey **AAUW FUND VPs** Marie Bonilla & Lynda Leonard **SECRETARY Judy Hammon FINANCE VP** Gail Chesler

# ...From LAURA'S DESK



**Greetings!** I want to say thanks to all who have worked so hard this year – the Board of Directors, as well as the help and support of our very active members – as we wrap up a successful 2016-17.

On April 23, we celebrated our work in the educational community by awarding seven "camperships" to **Tech Trek** sev-

enth graders and five **Scholarships** to worthy young graduating seniors for their volunteer work and exemplary leadership. Last month our STEM Project Committee put on the second **EYH-STEM Conference** at **Saint Mary's College**. Through their efforts we brought together over 100 people from our membership, local high schools, colleges and the community to present a day long conference for 150 plus middle school girls including 16 through outreach efforts to underserved schools outside Lamorinda. Over 20 volunteers continue to provide tutors, teacher aides and library helpers to **Burckhalter Elementary School** in Oakland. And, through the work of our programs and advocacy committees, we brought some very impressive presenters to our general meetings to share their stories and knowledge on important issues of the day. When you think about the number of lives we touch with these activities it is pretty impressive. We are making a difference in the lives of women and girls in amazing ways. Take a bow and give each other a pat on the back for a job well done!

#### Here are a few important items to pay attention to and vote on:

**Revision of OML Bylaws** The committee to revise the bylaws – headed by **Denise Burian** – has done a great job bringing our bylaws into compliance with the nonprofit status required by AAUW National for State and Federal Tax Codes. You will be asked to vote at the May luncheon meeting to approve these revisions of our branch 501 (c)(4) bylaws. We also had to revise our bylaws for the 501(c) (3) Community Outreach, which does not require a vote of the membership. You can review the proposed revised bylaws on our website.

AAUW National Officers Vote There are some changes to the national bylaws including qualification for membership – a continuing issue for AAUW on the national level. At the AAUW-CA meeting recently, I gained a new perspective on why we might want to allow non-degreed individuals to join AAUW. Many adults who honor our mission and goals may not have had the opportunity to get a degree, which does not mean they do not value the importance of the AAUW mission regarding equality for all women and girls. This poses the question: If we deny them membership are we not denying them equality of status? Furthermore, we already accept male members. Also, admitting non-college graduate would not require a name change. As an example, the NAACP did not change its name when it began admitting white individuals. You will be receiving emails requesting you to go on the National website and vote on this issue as well as to elect new officers. Voting is a right and a privilege – remember to take the time to cast your ballot. Help make a difference in how the world sees us as members of AAUW.

See you at the May luncheon for the installation of officers and celebration of this year's Distinguished Woman, **Mary Ann McLeod**, and of her life as a woman, mother, wife, teacher, friend and member of OML. *Congratulations, Mary Ann.* 

Laura Wittenberg, President

# BOARD MEETING HIGHLIGHTS APRIL 11, 2017

#### The 501(c)(4) Meeting:

A possible Leadership Day, led by members of the state AAUW, was discussed. Possible dates offered were in July: 13, 26, or 27. The motion to further develop this program was passed.

Funds allocated to cover the awards event on April 23 was discussed.

Further clarification was discussed concerning the bylaws changes that would eliminate the hospitality chair as voting member of the board.

A motion to continue support of the National Start Smart program offered at local colleges was made and passed.

## 501(c)(3) Outreach Meeting:

The addition of chairs of the outreach priorities to the 501(c)(3) board and eliminate the membership chair was discussed. These recommendations will be voted upon at the May 9th board meeting.

A motion was made, discussed and passed to add \$290 to the Tech Trek budget in order to reserve the Shred Fest truck for our fundraiser in October, 2017. Jan Cushman will hold a yard sale at her home, Saturday, May 20, from 9 am to 3 pm to benefit Tech Trek.

The next EYH-STEM Conference will take place in the Soda Center at Saint Mary's College, Saturday March 17, 2018.

The Oakland Unified School District has cut funding for the 2017-2018 school year. Burckhalter will likely call on OML to support its library efforts.

Maryellen Judson, Recording Secretary

# Focus on ... CELEBRATION of EXCELLENCE

# Twelve Incredible Young Women Receive AAUW-OML Scholarship Awards

On Sunday, April 23, our branch presented 12 outstanding young Lamorinda women with Tech Trek camp and college scholarships.

#### **Tech Trek Camp Scholarships**

To encourage young women to pursue STEM (science,technology, engineering and math) careers, where women are currently underrepresented, AAUW-OML sends middle school girls interested in science and math to **Tech Trek Camp**. The seven 2017 Tech Trek scholarship winners are **Olivia House** and **Cathy Kenderski** from Joaquin Moraga Intermediate, **Kiara Kofoed** and **Katerina Bonderud** from Orinda Intermediate, and **Namratha Kasalanati, Isabelle Lurie,** and **Maia West** from Stanley Intermediate. Both Olivia House and Kiara Kofoed have older sisters who were awarded scholarships to Tech Trek camp in 2015.



These Tech Trek scholarship winners (*in photo above*) impressed the April Awards Ceremony attendees with presentations describing their love of science and math and their future goals – and these girls do have lofty ones! Kiara Kofoed has a strong interest in computers and robotics. She hopes to apply her knowledge to have a global impact in the political arena. Katerina Bonderud is inquisitive and creative with an interest in robotics and engineering. Olivia House, who loves outer space and music, hopes to be a space roboticist. Kathy Kenderski considers herself to be a scientist already, with plans to become an astrophysicist and a science journalist. Isabelle Lurie makes things using a 3D printer in her Girls Maker Club and has started a Science Bowl at her school. Maia West is enthusiastic about many STEM fields, including physics, astronomy, engineering, robotics and problem solving. Namratha Kasalanati, who is an athlete and musician, has a strong interest in combining scientific knowledge and public policy.

These girls want to make this world a better place. They were chosen after a rigorous process of being nominated by their teachers, completing an application, and being interviewed by a team of three AAUW-OML members. Two intermediate school teachers attended the award ceremony to honor the seven scholarship winners.

Continued on page 4

# DR. KRISTEN BECK Keynote Speaker



Dr. Beck, Professor of Mathematics at Saint Mary's Col-

lege in Moraga, inspired the scholarship winners and their families with her passion for mathematics. by providing a fascinating presentation on fractals that involved beautiful geometric shapes, many of which are found in nature. Kristen described how she was not encouraged by her family to attend college, but was motivated by her love of learning. She also explained trying several majors before finding one that fit her interests and passions, and advised the young women to rely on their own instincts and follow their own path when making a career choice. Dr. Beck earned her Ph.D. at the University of Texas and conducts leading edge research in commutative and homological algebra.



# CELEBRATION OF EXCELLENCE continued from page 3

#### **High School and College Scholarships**

The goals of AAUW's high school and college scholarships are to encourage local young women graduates who demonstrate academic excellence and weave a commitment to community service and leadership into their lives. The average GPA for the fourteen finalists was 4.0. The five awardees described their stories of growth and life lessons learned through community service and leadership activities at the AAUW-OML annual celebration.



The 2017 \$1,000 AAUW–OML scholarships were awarded to **Blake Sharp** (Miramonte High School) and **Cara Wolfe** (Acalanes High School). A \$5,000 Gail Uilkema Scholarship was awarded to **Zoe Portnoff** (Campolindo). **Valeria Martin**, a senior at Saint Mary's College, was given a \$2,000 Leadership Award. **Annie Dao**, also a senior at Saint Mary's, was given a \$5,000 Gail Uilkema Scholarship.

The awardees (pictured in photo above) participated in programs that benefited their school community such as academic decathlon, school band, judicial tribunals, and athletic teams. Urban Farmers, Tony Larussa's Animal Foundation and John Muir Hospital are examples of programs to which they contributed countless hours. The awardees also embraced the global community by raising funds locally to endow international ecology and education programs. They also volunteered in Mexico, Vietnam, Brazil and Peru.

Sandra Fox-Sohner and Jan Cushman, Tech Trek Co-Chairs Mary Ann McLeod, Scholarship Chair

### **PUBLIC POLICY**

#### Take Action! Let your voice be heard!

Many of you receive emails from AAUW about taking action on potential legislation or votes being taken in Congress or in our state legislature ... and we hope you read them AND respond! This is an easy and excellent way to stay connected and to express your opinion. Even when you think that you already know how our senators, representatives and state legislators will vote ... it is STILL important to have your voice counted. Those men and women who represent us at the state and national levels will tell you that their offices track the responses that we all send to them. Your response is an important barometer of opinion and it IS being counted. Make sure that your opinion is heard!

Achieving pay equity for women is multi-faceted. It includes supporting paid leave and banning prior salary history in hiring. A bill set to be voted on in Congress this week would reduce paychecks for women working overtime.

# AAUW urges you to take action now: Oppose the Working Families Flexibility Act.

The House of Representatives is poised to consider the deceptively-named Working Families Flexibility Act (H.R. 1180), which would erode longstanding overtime protections and create a "comp time" law that would offer a false choice between time off and money in their paychecks.

AAUW is committed to greater availability of and access to a high standard of benefits and policies that promote worklife balance, which are critical to achieve economic selfsufficiency for all women. The misnamed Working Families Flexibility Act is not an improvement for working families.

Take action now and urge your representative to oppose the Working Families Flexibility Act (H.R. 1180)!

Rep. Mark James DeSaulnier, District: California District 11 Phone:(202) 225-2095 www.desaulnier.house.gov



MARK YOUR CALENDAR NOW:
4th Annual Tech Trek
SHRED•FEST
at 5A Rent-A-Space
OCTOBER 14, 2017
9 am-1 pm
\$7 per file box
Secure paper shredding.

# **MEMBERSHIP**

# **How to Pay Your Dues:**

The yearly member profile and dues form will be mailed on May 10. This year we are asking that **everyone complete and return the profile form even if you don't owe any dues or you are paying online.** A return envelope will be included. The form has been slightly revised from prior years so please don't just say, "everything the same." For most of you, your membership expires on June 30. Please pay dues promptly by mailing a check or paying online before June 30. There are two ways to pay online if you don't want to mail a check:

#### For the Less Tech Savvy:

If you haven't set up online access with AAUW National and you don't want to go through the steps to do so, or you hate doing things online but still want to pay with a credit card, email **Gail Chesler** at *gailchesler@gmail.com* and ask that she send you an email link. It's quick, easy and a painless way to pay. **But please mail in the profile form if you pay online.** 

#### For many of you:

It's not that complicated and you can certainly figure out online payment yourself. If you don't mind a little clicking around and want to pay online by yourself, you can do it by going to aauw.org using Google or whatever search engine you want. Here's how to do it:

- 1) At the top of the website in a grey bar is the word 'login'. Click on that.
  - If you have registered before, I hope you checked the box "remember me" and then you don't have to remember your member ID or password, just click log-in.
  - If you are a first time user you will need to create an account. You must use your member ID and make up a password. Your member ID is on the membership card sticker on the front of your directory, unless you are a new member. It is also on the back of the AAUW Outlook magazine you recently received.
  - Don't have it? Can't find it? Email Gail Chesler at the above email address or Alison Mackenzie at *alimac2020@gmail.com*.
- 2) After you set up an account, click on 'login'.
- 3) After you have logged in, scroll down the page near the bottom left and look for Member Services Database (MSD). Click on it.
- 4) Click on the green bar 'Enter the MSD'.
- 5) Then click again on the next screen 'Enter Member Services Database' in the little box. (No, I don't know why they make it seem like you're entering Ft. Knox.)

Anyway, that should do it and you should then see your own member info. On the left hand side in the box, look for 'Renew My Membership'. That will take you to the screen to enter your credit card information.

Don't forget to mail your profile form. Problems? Questions? Let Alison know.

Alison Mackenzie and Mary Levey, Membership Co-Chairs

#### **DIRECTORY UPDATE:**

Carol Messinger has a new address (in Rossmoor): 2025 Cactus Ct. #2, Walnut Creek, 94595; Phone: 925 891-4201

# "COFFEE ON US" Saturday, May 6

Sideboard Café

Please add to your calendar: Saturday, May 6, 9 am and join us at Sideboard in Lafayette for coffee and conversation "on us." Sideboard is located at 3535 Plaza Way near the old Park Theater.

# **SCHOLARSHIP NEWS**

The Scholarship Committee has fulfilled its principal task! Gail Burnett, Maryellen Judson, Cayo Marshner, Ksenija Soster-Olmer, Bonnie Fend, Tory Courtney and Jill West interviewed our fourteen finalists. As usual, a great deal of thought and discussion went into making our final decisions.

Our thirty applicants participated in many community service projects. We searched for the girls who had interests beyond the classroom, with a wide breadth of interest in service and a genuine dedication to their projects.

The Scholarship Committee is proud to announce the scholarship awards for 2017: Cara Wolf, Acalanes High School Blake Sharp, Miramonte High School Zoe Portnoff, Campolindo High School, \$5,000 Gail Uilkema Award Valeria Martin, Saint Mary's College Annie Dao, Saint Mary's College, \$5,000 Gail Uilkema Award

Hospitality, EYH-STEM, Tech Trek and Scholarship Committees planned and created a wonderful atmosphere and program for our awardees. Each girl's presentation was amazing and interesting. Our future is in good hands! Thanks to all who contributed to this delightful afternoon. Look for more information about each of our scholarship awardees in future Triad articles.

Mary Ann McLeod, Chair, Scholarship Committee

# 2016-17 AAUW FUND DONORS

Thank you to the following members and friends who donated so generously to AAUW Fund in 2016, donating \$8,015!!

Trudy Barron Diane Bell-Rettger Ed Bonilla Marie Bonilla Marion Boyd Nancy Brewer Denise Burian Sally Church Elizabeth Corbett Jan Coe Jennifer Cook Victoria Courtney Jan Cushman Joy Elkinton-Walker Marna Evring Bonnie Fend Bonnie Gallogly Janet Govan Helen Hasselman Judith Hammon June Howe Marcia Hodges Marvellen Judson Joanne Killam Nancy Kornfield Lynda Leonard Mary Levey Pat Lopker Alison Mackenzie Cayo Marschner Mary Ann McLeod Manel Mendenhall Mary Leigh Miller Jenny Offringa Judy Porta Nancy Reynolds Janet Rosefield Laura Sawczuk Mary Smith Robin Spencer Janet Thibault Gloria Weston Elaine Wheeler Avon Wilson Laura Wittenberg

# The 2017 DISTINGUISHED WOMAN, Part 2

AAUW-OML is proud to recognize Mary Ann McLeod as the Distinguished Woman of the Year for 2017. She is a person who presents groundbreaking ideas and follows through with action, resulting in a powerful impact on all that she undertakes. Education is the tool that she has used for more than 50 years in helping others grow and enrich their lives – grow and blossom. For many she is an inspirational role model.



As owner/director of Mulberry Tree Preschool in Moraga from 1982 to 2011, Mary Ann created an environment allowing each child to develop according to his or her own unique pattern of growth. She found it rewarding to get reacquainted with some of the same girls she taught as preschoolers when they participated in the Sister-to-Sister program as middle school and high school students. Now she chairs the scholarship committee and finds herself interviewing some of these same students who are graduating from high school and applying for scholarships.

Mary Ann has been an active OML participant, making a notable difference in all areas of her volunteer work with AAUW. She has hosted meetings, served on hospitality, been an interest group leader for Evening Books, a volunteer at the Burckhalter School library, enjoyed Museum Mavens, and was a member of the original Sister-to-Sister committee serving as treasurer and co-chair. She notes that "AAUW was a place where I could grow as a person."

In the early 1990s Mary Ann joined Saint Mary's College Professor Tory Courtney in presenting a training workshop for faculty and staff to help them instruct soon-to-be credentialed teachers. The topic was "Sexual Harassment in the Workplace." In 1999 she received the esteemed OML Gender Equity Award presented by the Educational Equity Committee to an outstanding community educator. The award recognized her leadership for an innovative "team approach" with staff promoting early childhood gender fairness in education. She has long been one of the pillars of our branch. The "foundations for life" that she advocates are repeatedly seen in her own volunteer work. She listens, she builds and she takes charge! Gardening is her hobby and she helps others grow and blossom.

Mary Ann attended Holy Names School for girls and values her Catholic education by Christian Brothers and Sisters – a traditional course of study which helped her immigrant family become part of American society. "Education was a top priority in our family." She learned a value structure with respect for education, and for right and wrong. Always a good student, she says simply, "I loved school!" She developed a work ethic influenced by her working mother. She graduated from California State University, Fresno with a degree in American History in 1965, and later completed a M.Ed. in Early Childhood Education at Saint Mary's College. Mary Ann met her husband, Bill, while he was a student at Saint Mary's College and they married there in the chapel. As parents they are very proud of their two children, Monica and Matt, now adults themselves, and four wonderful grandchildren.

Please join us in honoring Mary Ann McLeod on May 23.

Pat Lopker, Chair, Distinguished Woman Committee

#### **BYLAWS UPDATE**

#### 501(3)(4) Operating Fund Bylaws Revision

National and State AAUW is requiring all branches (affiliates) to amend our bylaws to comply with new legal language that governs non-profits. Our branch convened a bylaws committee to review and develop revised bylaws that comply with National/State requirements and our current bylaws. While the order of the articles and sections within the bylaws document are switched around, the revisions as a whole are not substantive in meaning. Laura convened a committee that has been meeting for about three months. The committee made the required changes and took the opportunity to update our bylaws as follows:

- 1) Changed nominating committee to four members, two elected by membership by November, and two nominated from the board. (Article IX, Section 1a)
- 2) Removed Sister-to-Sister, added STEM Conference chair to the board of directors to reflect current priorities. (Article X, Section 1b)
- 3) Each officer/co-officer has a full vote (our co-chairs have been sharing a vote, but going forward, each will have a vote per CA law). (Article X. Section 1f)
- 4) State requires us to declare a minimum/maximum number of board members, so we added a minimum of 13 and a maximum of 21 appointed and elected positions. (Article XI. Section 1)
- 5) Board meetings will require 40 percent of members present for a quorum for board votes. (Article XI. Section 5)
- 6) Increased the amount of indebtedness (expenses) over a budget amount from \$100 to \$200. (Article XIV. Section 2)

We will vote on the bylaws at our May 23rd membership meeting (which is also our luncheon) as well as vote on the 2017-2018 board of directors. Please see the bylaws by clicking on this link: http://oml-ca.aauw.net/files/2013/11/OML-Corporate-branch-bylaws-501c4-v6-for-Branch-vote-18April2017.pdf.

The committee is also in the process of revising the AAUW-OML Community Projects Fund Bylaws 501(c)(3). Contact **Denise Burian**, or any committee member, with questions. Thank you to the bylaws committee for their work: **Marie Bonilla**, Gail Chesler, Therese Tamaro, Nancy Brewer, Karen Mankowski, Jan Coe and Laura Wittenberg.

Denise Burian, Bylaws Committee Chair

#### THE TRIAD Staff

Editor

Mary Leigh Miller, 631-9694 email: mlmiller602@gmail.com

Copy Editor Lynda Leonard, 254-6254 email: lyndaeleonard@gmail.com

#### **EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 2016-2017**

President
Laura Wittenberg
President-Elect
Denise Burian
Vice-President, Membership
Alison Mckenzie, Mary Levey
Vice-Presidents, Program
Pat Beckner, Judy Helder

Vice-President, AAUW Funds Marie Bonilla Vice-President, Finance Gail Chesler Recording Secretary Maryellen Judson

AAUW Association Website: http://www.oml-ca.aauw.net California AAUW Website: www.aauw-ca.org

# 2016-17 AAUW OML SPONSORS/ ADVERTISERS

\*AAUW members

#### **LAFAYETTE**

Asian Accents – Original Designs in
Jewelry by K. de Groot\*
Creative Alterations – Josef Jamkochain
DIABLO FOODS
Indigo & Poppy – Fine California Living
Jill West Nutrition Consulting\*
Matthew McLeod, Realtor –
Dudum Real Estate Group
Open Sesame Natural Foods
Persons Plastic & Reconstructive Surgery
– Barbara Persons, MD FACS

#### **MORAGA**

Ware Designs – Fine Jewelry

AAAAA Rent-A-Space
Goodwill Industries of the Greater East Bay
National Assoc. for Advancement of
Female People – Diane Bell-Rettger\*
Neighborhood Computers
New Delhi Bistro
Royal Siam Thai Cuisine
ShopMORAGAfirst.com –
Moraga Chamber of Commerce
The UPS Store
ViaVienté – Lana Reichick\*

#### **ORINDA**

Joan Evans\* & Angie Evans Traxinger,
Village Associates Real Estate
La Piazza Pizzeria Trattoria
Orinda Books
Piccolo Napoli
Redwood Cottage Sea Ranch
Vacation Rental – Elaine Gallaher\*
Shelby's Restaurant
Soraya Golesorkhi\*, Realtor –
Coldwell Banker

#### **WALNUT CREEK & Beyond**

Bay Alarm Company
East Bay Appliance Guy
Hearing Science of Walnut Creek
Herbs & Spices Catering, Alameda
Maxine Christison Interior Design –
Maxine Christison\*

Please refer to your current membership directory for complete advertising information.



**MAY 2017** 



#### **MAY 2017 at a GLANCE**

1 MON – CRITICS CHOICE BOOK GROUP Pass along your book.

6 SAT – INTERNATIONAL TRAVEL GROUP Check with Ksenija Soster-Olmer for more info

2 TUES – BRIDGE GROUP 12 noon – Joyce Dickey 825-7991

5 FRI– BIKE GROUP Contact Ellen Beans, ellen.beans@gmail.com

6 SAT – "COFFEE ON US" 9-10:30 am – Sideboard Café 3535 Plaza Way, Lafayette (Read more on page 5)



8, 22 – MON – GOLF Contact Jan Gee for t-time and venue, 938-1316

9 TUES – BOARD MEETING 1 pm – New location for board meetings: Orinda Community Church, 10 Irwin Way, Orinda

17 WED – MEMOIRS & MUSINGS Contact Carol Messinger 925 891-4201 (new number)

19 FRI – ANYONE WHO HAS READ THE BOOK 10:30 am – Discussion of book selections for next year Home of Susan Wilson, 25 Waterloo Place, Moraga Bring a sandwich; salad & beverages provided. Contact Judy Peak, 376-0540, for more info

19 FRI – LET'S GO TO THE MOVIES Contact Mary Leigh Miller, 631-9694, for more info

20 SAT – **YARD SALE to benefit Tech Trek** 9 am-2 pm – 143 Meadowview Rd., Orinda (See details on page 3)



23 TUE – MAY LUNCHEON Honoring Mary Ann McLeod, 2017 Distinguished Woman 11:30 am - 2:30 pm – Moraga Country Club, 1600 Augusta Drive, Moraga



24 WED – JUNE-JULY TRIAD DEADLINE Send articles to Marty Schimbor, mgschimbor@comcast.net

AAUW-OML Database Coord. 52 Wandel Drive Moraga, CA 94556	

# JUNE-JULY 2017 Look for more listings in the June-July Triad.

13 TUES – IN-OUT BOARD MEETING Postponed until July 13

13 THUR – RETREAT & BOARD MEETING Details to be announced in the next issue

# IMPORTANT NOTICE TO ALL SPECIAL INTEREST COORDINATORS

If your group decides to meet on a different day or time than normal or if you are no longer meeting, please contact our Calendar Coordinator, BONNIE GALLOGLY, so she can update the website calendar.